

RECEIVED

AUG 0 9 2001

BUREAU OF AIR REGULATION

August 6, 2001

Mr. Edward J Svec Florida Department of Environmental Protection Bureau of Air Resources Twin Towers Office Building 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

RE: DEP File No. 0490045-001-AC (PSD-FL-307)

North Pond Energy Park

Dear Mr. Svec:

This letter confirms our telephone conversation last week, where by North Pond Energy Park, LLC is officially withdrawing its air permit application from consideration by FDEP.

I thank you for your effort and work to date.

Very truly yours

R.L. (Rick) Wolfinger

Vice President

Cc: Ken Kosky – Golder

Manitia Moultrie – Golder

Larry Curtin- Holland and Knight

Jeff McCormack, Attorney Constellation

in the first of the first section in

H:\CRAIMUND\RLW\Svec_080601.doc